
Muhlenberg College Operating Budget Process 

 
The process for developing the College’s annual operating budget involves several 
steps and includes input from various members of the College community.  The 
Treasurer’s Office facilitates the process which begins in the Fall semester with the 
formation of a Budget Advisory Committee (BAC). 

BAC is a representative committee comprised of both faculty and staff. Current year 
BAC members included Kent Dyer, Marten Edwards, Jason Feiertag, Karen Green, 
Margo Hobbs, John Ramsay and Mark Sciutto. The BAC typically meets three-to-four 
times during the Fall semester.  BAC reviews and discusses various data including 
changes in household income, AAUP faculty salary averages, tuition and fee rates of 
competitors, financial aid discount rate, student loan history, and relevant ad hoc 
articles.  The following tables depict some of the data typically reviewed. 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 

BAC compares data and trends to the College’s Strategic Plan Budget Model and, 
ultimately, makes a Macro Budget recommendation to the President. The Macro Budget 
recommendation contains recommended figures for student charges, miscellaneous 
income, and a number of broad expense categories.  BAC’s recommendation to the 
President has recently been expressed in the form of ranges for increasing tuition and 
fees, financial aid discount rate, as well as salary and operating pools.  The President 
then reviews the BAC recommendation and a summary document is prepared for 
presentation to the Finance & Investment Committee (F&I) of the Board of Trustees.  
F&I reviews the recommendation with discretion to make changes to the recommended 
budget.  F&I approves and then forwards to the full Board of Trustees for review and 
final approval at the January Board meeting. The following is an example of the recently 
approved Macro Budget. 



 

 

 

The next phase of the budget process involves the preparation of a tentative detailed 
operating budget.  This phase begins in February with the distribution of budget 
information to all Vice Presidents, Deans, Budget Directors and Department Heads.  
Budget Directors submit their requests for operating budgets, new and/or expanded 
positions, equipment and special projects to their respective Dean or Vice President.  
Deans and Vice Presidents have discretion to accept, reject and modify all budget 
requests for their division.  The Treasurer’s Office then compiles all of the requests from 
each Division for review by the President.  Final detailed operating, salary, equipment 
and special projects budgets are not finalized until early May when the incoming 
freshmen discount rate is nearly finalized. 


